
DHCS TO INVEST MILLIONS TO TACKLE YOUTH OPIOID USE 
Grants Will Fund Prevention and Treatment to Counter Fentanyl and Other Opioids Abuse 

SACRAMENTO — The Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) this week made $12 million in 
grants available to nonprofits, schools, and other groups tackling opioid use among young people. 
Organizations can apply for grants ranging from $50,000 to $500,000 to support prevention, treatment, 
and recovery services for youth (ages 12-24) with, or at risk of, opioid use disorder or stimulant use 
disorder. 

“Opioid use, especially the unintended use of fentanyl, is one of the biggest challenges facing 
California youth,” said Jacey Cooper, State Medicaid Director and DHCS Chief Deputy Director for 
Health Care Programs. “The purpose of these grants is to save lives.” 

The Request for Application (RFA) issued by DHCS is for funds to implement the California Youth 
Opioid Response program, which is funded by the federal Substance Abuse and Mental Health 
Services Administration. The funds would be spent between March 1, 2023, and May 31, 
2024. Eligible applicants also include for-profit businesses, Tribal authorities, and state or local 
government agencies. 

The California Youth Opioid Response program will provide grants in two categories: implementation 
grants and capacity-building grants. Implementation grants are for projects to build capacity and 
deliver direct services to youth, such as intensive outreach, screening, early interventions, 
engagement, Medication-Assisted Treatment (MAT), recovery services that focus on positive youth 
development, and evidence-based practices. The capacity-building grants do not deliver direct 
services, such as MAT or other treatment, but focus on expanding the capacity of current programs 
through education, workforce development, and improved access to prevention, intervention, and 
recovery services. MAT is the use of prescription medications, in combination with counseling and 
behavioral therapies, to provide a whole-person approach to the treatment of substance use disorder 
(SUD). 

This program is part of DHCS’ broader efforts to address SUD, collectively known as the California 
MAT Expansion Project, to increase access to MAT, reduce unmet treatment need, and reduce opioid 
overdose-related deaths through the provision of prevention, treatment, and recovery activities. The 
California MAT Expansion Project focuses on populations with limited MAT access, including rural 
areas and American Indian and Alaska Native Tribal communities. 

Additionally, DHCS launched the Choose Change California campaign in 2019 in a statewide multi- 
media campaign, www.chooseMAT.org, to promote the positive message that treatment for the disease 
of opioid addiction is effective, evidence-based, and available. 
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http://www.choosemat.org/
https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/individuals/Pages/MAT-Expansion-Project.aspx
https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/individuals/Pages/MAT-Expansion-Project.aspx
https://work.cibhs.org/rfa
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For more information about prior California Youth Opioid Response program grant rounds, please visit 
the following pages: 
YOR 1 Projects - California Institute for Behavioral Health Solutions (cibhs.org) 
YOR 2 Projects - California Institute for Behavioral Health Solutions (cibhs.org) 
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